To: Members of the Rennerdale VFD
From: Thomas Kovach, President
Date: August 12th, 2024
This report provides a brief overview of our fire company's activities for the month of June/July 2024.
Membership
We received 7 new membership applications this month. Our total active membership is 21 active members as well as 26 social/life members. 
Equipment
Rescue Engine: 400 Foot Red line installed on the rear officer side of hose bed and in service.
Engine: No major issues. 126 Captain working on maintenance program through Pittsburgh Truck.
Updates
As president this month of June/July I have had a few meetings crossing multiple different things but information is listed below of current ongoing projects from the desk of the president. 
· Taxes Completed and Filed 
· 501 © (3) application submitted
· Submitted Grant for Pond (Will get denied)
· Research for Square equipment to be purchased
· Working with Rob to upgrade network (server room almost complete)
· Rearranging of engine bays with the officers assistance and cleaning the department of old clutter (ongoing efforts)
· Small Games of Chance License received
· Ceiling fans installed (2200$)
· Pond Fountain and aerator system installed
· New duck feeders set up and functioning
· Upgraded water fountain installed
· Chief buggy and new squad placed in service
· Meeting with boy scouts 
· Clean out of executive office ongoing and almost completed
Looking Ahead
· We have upcoming training scheduled every Monday @ 7pm, watch out for Chief texts for additional classes.
· The next company meeting will be held on September 9th.
· Pond information:
· Fountain and aerator system are working and starting to already make a difference
· Lots of the community making positive comments 
· Fundraising is poor at the moment so please spread the word
· Still waiting on the company to provide a start date
· We will be working on new designs for bathrooms as they will need replaced in September without question (too many broken fixtures and ruined floors)
· Township will be providing our disbursement checks for the remainder of the year this month per our request due to all our projects
· Per board request, the month of August myself and Matt will be stepping aside from larger projects so we appreciate any and all of our membership for stepping up this month to continue department improvements. 
Conclusion
Thank you to all of our members for their continued dedication and service. Together, we are making a difference in our community.

Thomas Kovach
President, Rennerdale Volunteer Fire Department

